
~u.au.usu. ~Ia a t14t1fl.t16f\na Sf\4'\JU. ~6 trf'nlt1u. ~ 4t1'l-PO"tJU.4U. "tJ tunr~of\r'l-
WOMEN'S GUILD CENTRAL COUNCIL 

OF THE 

WOMEN'S GUILDS OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA 
630 Second Avenue, New York, New York 10016-4885 • 212-686-0710 

To: Chairladies of the Guilds 

From: Yn. Violet Kasparian 
Chairman, School Bags Project 

If possible, ask that a short notice regarding this School Bags 
Project, Phase II, be inserted in your local church newsletter. 
Any assistance you can give us in publicizing this project will be 
greatly appreciated. Thank you all. 

SCHOOL BAGS PROJECT GOAL ALMOST REACHED 

The new canvas School Bags have been received, they have been 
imprinted with the logo, and now they are awaiting the arrival of 
the basic materials to fill them up. Three years ago 2000 school 
bags were sent over to the students of stepanavan, Armenia. We are 
now ordering the supplies for another 1000 school bags. 

Our goal of $15,000.00 is short only $1,100.00. If you have not 
had the opportunity to be part of this wonderful project, there is 
still time. 

A donation of $15. 00 will allow us to fill a school bag with 
notebook, paper, scissors, ruler, pencils, pens, crayolas, glue, 
construction paper, and much more. Send in your donation making 
the checks payable to WGCC and mail them to Yn. Violet Kasparian, 
263 Ridge Street, New Milford, NJ 07646. 

Help us put a smile on the faces of the students of Stepanavan, 
Armenia. They send you their heartfelt thanks and assure us they 
will do their utmost to make us proud of them. 


